The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin March 2016

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--
Highlights of the March Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:
*The request for Dennis DuPrey to attend the annual spring WI Treasurer's Association Conference in April.
*The request for Charlie Fochs and Josh McDonald to attend the WRWA annual conference.
*The request for Jeremy Baumgart to attend water certification schooling and take the certification test.
*The request from Hilbert Revitalization Group to hold the annual Cheesehead Run on August 20, 2016 and block off
Main Street.
*Payment request for bills for WWTP upgrade in the amount of $585,085.63.
*Renewal of agreement to allow high school baseball/softball practices and games to be played at the Hilbert ball fields.
*To participate in Wisconsin Deferred Compensation Program. There are no costs to the village.

The village received notice of the following:
*Taxes collected to 1-31-16. Total taxes collected are down slightly but so is the percent of delinquencies.
*A letter from the WI DOT stating that they are not approving the request to lower the speed limit on the north side of the
village.

NOTIFICATION FOR RESIDENTS WHO ARE REQUIRED TO BE ON OXYGEN

Any resident that is required to be on oxygen for medical purposes is being asked to call the Village Clerk's Office at 920-853-3241 to be
placed on an emergency contact list. In the event of an emergency this list will be used to make contact with you in order to check on
your well being. If you are unsure if you are already on this list please call to verify and to update any information. Thank you!

VILLAGE WIDE RUMMAGE SALE

There are several residents that will be conducting a village wide rummage sale on April 28th, April 29th and April 30th. This is an
opportunity for anyone wanting to sell any unwanted items and make a little money in the process. Please contact Carole Luedeke at
853-3727 for more information or to be included in advertising for this event.

PART-TIME POSITION AVAILABLE
The village is accepting applications for a part-time employee to do the testing at the treatment plant for up to 16 hours per week. No
experience necessary. Retirees encouraged to apply. Application packet is available at the clerk's office during regular office hours or on
our website at www.villageofhilbert.com.

Next Regular Board Meeting, Wednesday, April 19, 2016, 7 p.m.
Spring Election, April 5,2016, 7 a.m. - 8 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com




